Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes

May 12, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Emeritus, Bruce Butterfield. In attendance
were Board members; Gary Dawson, Shannon Ninburg, Marty Westerman, and Kathleen
Dellplain. Also in attendance were; Mardi Clements, Jewel Von Kempf, Michael
Lieberman, community members, and Jacqueline Helfgott, Jennifer Burbridge, and Matt
Thomas with the Community Policing project.

A focus group led by Jacqueline Helfgott started the meeting. The SPD Micro-
Community Policing plan was the topic. After becoming acquainted with the project, the
discussion involved neighborhood safety, and our involvement. Neighborhood issues are
mostly traffic related with an occasional burglary. Policing local parks at night, with
traffic and parking enforcement seemed to have the most local concern. Our local liaison
is Jennifer Burbridge her email is Jennifer.burbridge@seattle.gov or
dannerj@seattleu.edu . Crime prevention was also discussed.

Cove Park - Mardi Clements said the Park reopening will be July 18" There will be
food, music, and speeches. Everyone is invited! Thank You to King County Wastewater
for working so hard to keep the water of Puget Sound clean! We also discussed how to
get more and younger people to help maintain the park, after the maintenance agreement
with King County expires.

Car2Go vehicles seem to be getting concentrated near the ferry dock again. Gary
Dawson is working with the city toward a solution.

Survey — Shannon Ninburg said one more reminder will go out before the survey is
closed and the results evaluated.

Fall Fest — Fundraising has been good so far. The event at Endolyne Joe’s was a big
success.

Traffic — Marty Westerman said the Marine View Drive guardrail project was slowed by
the underground gas line, but it is proceeding carefully. Other projects seem to be in
limbo.

City Light Substations — We are waiting for City Council action.

There will be an Open House at the Schoolhouse 4 — 7 Sunday May 17",

Meeting adjourned at 9:15.

Submitted by,
Kathleen Dellplain, Secretary Emeritus






